Minutes of the PPG Meeting of 9th January 2013  held at Folkestone Road surgery at 6.30pm

Present at the meeting: 

Dr. P. Premanth, Mark Roncone, Susan Roncone, John Shilson, Janet Southwood, Leonard Southwood, Phillip Janaway, Christopher(Tom) Brown, Dilip Dave,

Lillian Harvey-Douglas, John Watts, Dr. R. Premnath, 
1. P.J. welcomed every one to the meeting. 

2. No apologies were received.

3. Mr. M. Roncone and Mrs. S. Roncone were present at the last meeting but were omitted in the minutes. With this correction the previous minutes were approved by all.

4. No matters arising from the previous meeting.

5. P.P. informed all the following:
A. New surgery website has been created which is www.whitecliffsmedicalcentre.co.uk Patients can order repeat prescription on line after registering. 

B. 2 additional services are now provided at the new site under AQP(Any Qualified Provider). They are NHS approved contractors who have hired the room in the surgery. One room is occupied by Hearbase which is the service provided for hearing tests. The second room is occupied by Physiotherapy provider. 
C. From January 2013 a counsellor will be seeing our patients at Folkestone road surgery once a week at present.
D. We have been  approved under the AQP scheme, as a                    provider for  non obstetric Ultrasound. We are in a process to acquire mobile equipment for this service.

E. PP informed the members regarding the independent pharmacist temporarily operating from the portacabin  in our car park. This will move to the new build next door to our building once the planning approval is obtained and the new building is constructed.

6. PP informed all that we are getting more than average new patients registering. The waiting time in the morning is a little long due to walk in surgery. We are trying to ease this situation by having an extra GP on Monday and Friday mornings. There was a discussion regarding this and all agreed that it was a good system to have a walk in surgery in the morning as any ill patient could see a GP on the day they were not well better to wait even 1-2 hours than to wait for 2-3 days for an appointment. PP said that we were looking to get another partner in near future.
LS spoke regarding the parking which is a problem at present. PP said that we are looking for an off site parking for the staff. MR suggested to put making lines for cars. This issue was discussed. This situation may be eased when the pharmacy is built next doors.

TW asked if podiatrist can be accommodated in the new surgery. PP will look into this and other alternative therapies and report back to the committee.
TB wanted to promote PPG to other patients and requested a notice board. PP will look into this.

7. PP thanked TB for representing us in the Dover PPG. TB gave a brief resume of the Dover PPG and requested all to come to the meeting on 15th January 2013. He is currently a temporary chair person in that group.

8. All elected Tom Brown as deputy chair person and Janet Southwood as secretary.

9. Tom Brown, Lillian Harvey-Douglas and Mark Roncone will represent the PPG at the CCG(Clinical Commissioning Group).

10. All agreed that we needed more members. It was also agreed to have a meeting every 2 months. The next meeting will be held at Folkestone Road surgery on Wednesday 13TH March 2013 at 6pm. The meeting closed at 7.50pm. Phil Janaway thanked all for coming and contributing well to the discussions. 
